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President’s	Message	

Hello	to	all	you	ESA	Members,	
	 
As	I	sit	here	on	this	rainy	November	afternoon,	realizing	Halloween	is	over,	
Thanksgiving	is	fast	approaching	and	Christmas	isn’t	far	behind,	I’m	amazed	that	my	
year	is	half	over.		I’m	having	lots	of	fun,	seeing	many	at	Leadership,	visiting	chapters	
and	district	as	the	schedule	allows	and,	hearing	about	all	the	amazing	things	every	
chapter	and	members	are	doing	to	promote	ESA	Oregon,	and	support	local	and	national	
charities.	Each	of	you	are	a	real	treasurer	to	our	organization	and	your	communities.		
		
I	want	to	remind	everyone	to	keep	sending	in	your	“Power	of	Us”	events.	The	Power	of	
Education,	The	Power	of	Service,	and	The	Power	of	Association.	More	details	are	in	the	
Journey	Magazine.	I	would	also	like	any	chapter,	that	is	willing,	to	share	your	event	at	
Winter	Meeting,	we	learn	from	each	other	and	what	a	great	way	to	share	and	celebrate	
your	events	with	other	ESA	members.	I’ll	be	contacting	Chapter	Presidents	for	input	
before	the	meeting.		 
	 
The	Power	of	Us	events	are	a	great	way	to	reach	prospective	new	members	and	think	
outside	the	box	of	how	we	do	things	in	every	chapter	and	district.	Remember	the	
Incentive	to	New	Members,	the	State	is	paying	the	first	year	membership	for	the	first	
ten	new	members	this	year.		Contact	the	treasurer	for	reimbursement.	 
	 
On	our	ESA	Oregon	Website	is	the	registration	form	for	Winter	meeting,	I	know	it	
seems	a	long	way	off	but	things	seem	to	sneak	up	on	me	so	I’m	just	reminding	you	so	I	
can	remember.	TEE	HEE.	I	am	looking	forward	to	seeing	many	of	you	in	Creswell	in	
February.	 
	 
Veterans	Day	is	in	November	so	let’s	all	consider	doing	an	extra	project	for	Hope	for	
Heroes,	and	supporting	our	active	duty,	veterans,	and	their	families.		We	owe	them	
extra	support	during	these	trying	times.	 
	 
Here’s	hoping	that	your	Christmas	is	as	warm	and	sweet	as	a	cup	of	hot	cocoa	and	filled	
with	more	granted	wishes	than	you	can	count.		Hug	your	family	and	friends,	and	best	
wishes	for	a	wonderful	New	Year.	 
	 
Looking	forward	to	seeing	you	all	in	the	New	Year. 
	 
Connie  
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Executive	
Senior	 
Soul	 
Sisters	

Jr	Past	President/Disaster	Chair 
	
I	am	just	humbled	by	the	generosity	of	
our	sisters	here	in	Oregon.	Thank	you	
to	all	my	ESA	sisters	for	supporting	the	
Disaster	Fund	raffle	at	Leadership.	We	
made	a	whopping	total	of	$546.20,	
raised	from	the	raffle	ticket	sales,	a	
special	donation,	as	well	as	coins	
turned	in	by	one	chapter.	Please	
consider	making	a	donation	from	your	
chapter	or	district	even	if	you	haven’t	
done	so	in	the	past.	Even	collecting	
coins	at	your	meetings	helps,	because	
every	penny	counts!		
	
I	know,	I’m	repeating	myself,	but	
remember	that	we	are	family	in	ESA	
and	our	emergency	preparedness	kit	is	
the	‘Disaster	Fun’. 
There	is	no	shortage	of	disasters.	Please	
help	Oregon	be	prepared	in	the	event	
any	of	our	sisters	need	our	help. 
	
I	will	also	be	having	another	raffle	at	
Winter	Meeting.	I’m	not	sure	what	it	
will	be,	but	you	can	be	certain	that	I’ll	
decide	and	put	a	picture	in	the	next	
Grapevine.		
	
	I	truly	am	looking	forward	to	seeing	
you	all	again	at	Winter	Meeting. 
	
Dragon	Hugs, 
Julie 

Recording	Secretary	
	 
What	a	great	Leadership.	We	had	
some	much	fun	and	the	meetings	
were	great.	Well	done	Connie. 
	 
I	would	like	to	thank	everyone	
for	the	written	reports,	they	are	
so	helpful	to	check	and	
see	information	is	correct,	so	
thank	you	again. 
	 
Looking	forward	to	Winter	
Meeting	and	seeing	everyone	
again. 
	 
Happy	Holidays	enjoy	your	
families	and	be	safe. 
	
Hugs	and	Love	to	All. 
Barb	Moss 
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Corrections	to	the	Presidents	Yearbook	were	emailed	out	to	the	Executive	&	General	
Board,	Chapter	&	District	Presidents	and	Gavels. 
	
If	you	see	anything	else	that	needs	correction,	please	let	Sandy	Diess	know	@	
sdiess2@gmail.com		
	
If	you	did	not	receive	the	email	or	would	like	it	sent	to	you	personally	please	contact	
Carolyn	Warren	@	ciwarren@charter.net		

Cor	Secretary	cont. 
	
Our	Grapevine	Editor	has	a	
complete	listing	of	all	those	
that	received	a	yearbook.	
Since	our	Grapevine	is	only	5	
issues,	all	corrections	at	this	
time	will	be	in	the	Grapevine	
and	further	corrections	will	be	
sent	by	e-mail	to	those	that	
received	a	book.		Since	we	will	
not	be	meeting	again	until	our	
Winter	meeting. 
	
I	want	to	wish	each	of	you	a	
very	Merry	Holiday	Season	and	
a	Happy	New	Year. 
	 
Sandy	Diess 

Executive	
Senior	 
Soul	 
Sisters	

Corresponding	Secretary	
	
Happy	Holidays	everyone.		
Wow!	Where	has	the	time	
gone	to.	Fall	came	and	
started	Connie’s	year	with	a	
great	Leadership	in	Sutherlin	
hosted	by	Douglas	District	
chapters.	Thank	you	again	
for	a	fun	time.	It	was	so	nice	
to	see	everyone	and	to	be	
together	again. 
	
Connie’s	theme	is	“ESA	is	
Hope,	Friendship	and	
Knowledge”	40	of	the	
2023-2024	Presidents’	
yearbook	was	disturbed	to	
the	Executive	Board,	
Appointed	Board,	Chapter	&	
District	Presidents,	Gavel’s	
President,	and	those	that	
purchased	one.		
	
	I	know	that	some	
corrections	and	changes	
were	requested	on	the	
errors	that	were	in	the	book.	
I	apologize	and	hope	that	
you	will	contact	me	by	e-mail	
or	a	phone	call	so	that	I	can	
make	sure	that	the	any	
corrections	will	be	e-mailed	
to	those	that	have	a	
yearbook.			
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General	 
Giggles	

ESAF	con’t	on	pg	6	
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General	 
Giggles	

ESAFoundation	con’t	from	pg	5	

Gavels 
	
The	Gavels	were	excited	to	see	
you	all	at	Leadership.	Our	
hostess	and	board	did	a	
wonderful	job.	It	is	nice	to	
recharge	our	ESA	selves,	seeing,	
learning	and	working	with	
others. 
	 
The	Gavels	are	here	to	help	the	
chapters,	districts	and	members.	
If	you	need	some	help	with	a	
project	or	activity,	let	one	of	us	
know.	There	is	a	list	of	Gavels	in	
the	President	book.	If	you	are	
having	an	activity,	let	us	know	
we	would	love	to	come. 
	 
Hope	everyone	has	a	wonderful	
holiday	season.	 
	 
See	you	all	at	Winter	Meeting! 
Leianne	Stinton	

Sisters’	new	addresses 
	
Ann	Choate 
302	E.	Wedgewood	Ave	Apt	233 
Spokane,	WA	99208 
	
JoyDee	McCorkle 
584	NW	23rd	St	#1 
Redmond,	OR	97756	

Flag	Proposal 
	
Joy	Serkowney	and	I	proposed	at	Convention	2023	
that	Oregon	State	Council	research	the	prospect	of	
replacing	12	of	our	flags	from	the	standard	size	to	a	
smaller	size.			
	
This	was	discussed	and	approved	to	move	forward	
with	making	new	smaller	flags	for	the	12	flags	in	the	
Flag	Ceremony	not	including	the	US	and	Oregon	flags. 
	
If	you	have	one	of	the	flags	listed	on	pg	18,	please	
bring	that	to	Winter	Meeting	so	that	Joy,	Carolyn	&	
Sandy	Diess	can	complete	the	work	of	making	the	
new	smaller	flags.		It	is	the	hope	that	these	will	be	
ready	for	use	during	the	Opening	Flag	Ceremony	at	
Convention.		 
	
Those	Districts	considering	realignment/renaming	will	
need	to	provide	their	new	flag	design	to	Carolyn	for	
printing. 
	
The	full	proposal	is	in	this	issue	on	pg	18. 
	
Joy	Serkowney	&	Carolyn	Warren 
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General	 
Giggles	

Winter	Meeting 
	
Hello	Everybody	
	 
Alpha	Zeta	is	pleased	to	host	Winter	
Meeting	for	Connie	and	we	are	going	to	
offer	a	Craft	Fair	event	on	Saturday	
night.		This	will	be	in	conjunction	with	a	
fundraiser/workshop/educational.		 
	 
For	all	of	our	crafty	members	-	there	will	
be	tables	set	up	where	you	can	sell	your	
craft	items		
	
For	all	of	our	not	as	crafty	members	-	
this	is	your	opportunity	to	purchase	
those	craft	items 
	 
A	percentage	of	the	sales	will	go	
towards	one	of	our	philanthropic	
endeavors. 
There	will	be	a	break	in	the	evening	
(schedule	is	TBD)	for	a	fun	workshop/
educational	event. 
	 
Any	member	wishing	to	sale	items	-	
please	contact	Carolyn	Warren		
ciwarren@charter.net	even	if	you’ve	
already	signed	up.		I	forget	to	keep	a	
listing.	☺	 
	 
Carolyn,	Joy	&	Su 

Chaplain	
	 
Rhonda	Adler,	Delta	Gamma,	Florence,	
and	Oregon	State	Workshop	Chairman	
passed	away	in	September. 
	 
Gary	McCorkle,	(husband	of	former	
Oregon	State	Member	Joy	Dee)	passed	
away	September	15,	2023. 
	 
Kathy	Hines,	Delta	Kappa,	Hood	River,	fell	
and	sustained	a	partial	fracture	of	the	hip.		
She	had	surgery	and	all	went	well. 
	 
Melinda	Remington,	former	Oregon	State	
member,	became	ill	in	Florida	and	has	
recently	relocated	back	to	Oregon	and	
will	be	joining	Delta	Xi.		She	is	doing	much	
better	and	will	be	living	in	Gresham. 
	 
Tom	State,	husband	of	Kathy,	Delta	Xi,	has	
been	experiencing	some	health	issues	but	
is	doing	better. 
	 
Gary	and	Jean	Braden,	Delta	Xi,	became	
the	proud	great	grandparents	of	great	
grandson	Stone	on	October	8th. 
	 
Carol	Caldwell,	Arizona,	and	Western	
Ways	editor	passed	away	October	29th. 
	 
Ardyce	Moore,	Omicron	Omega,	was	in	an	
automobile	accident	and	is	recuperating	
at	home.		She	sustained	several	cuts	and	
bruises,	a	couple	of	broken	toes	and	a	
fractured	foot.		She	is	doing	well.		 
	 
“Like	Yourself,	there’s	no	reason	not	to.”						
	
	Pat	Stupur 
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General	 
Giggles	

Distinguished	Achievement	Award	
and	Youth	Award	Chairperson	 
	
This	is	such	a	busy	season	and	time	is	
flying	by.	If	your	chapter	is	
considering	recommending	a	
candidate	for	the	Youth	or	
Distinguished	Achievement	award,	I	
am	urging	you	to	find	your	recipient	
and	start	the	process.	The	forms	can	
be	found	online	at	
www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org	on	the	
Member’s	Center	page.		
	
The	forms	are	to	be	submitted	to	me	
and	then	reviewed	by	a	panel	of	
judges	to	determine	the	Oregon	
recipient	award	winner.		
	
Currently,	the	deadline	for	submission	
is	February	1,	2024.			The	documents	
committee	is	working	on	making	a	
change	to	the	deadline,	but	that	
change	has	not	been	completed.	
Please	call	me	and	advise	if	your	
chapter	is	going	to	participate. 
	 
This	award	could	be	an	opportunity	
for	publicity	for	ESA	and	your	
chapter!	If	your	chapter	participates	
you	may	want	to	contact	the	news	
media	in	your	area	and	set	up	an	
interview	or	write	an	article. 
Please	call	or	text	me	at	
541-680-0717,	if	there	is	anything	I	
can	do	to	assist	your	chapter	in	
participating	in	these	awards.	My	
email	is	vickiboler@aol.com,	I	do	
answer	emails	but	not	as	quickly	as	
text	messages. 
	 
Happy	Thanksgiving,	 
	 
Vicki	Boler	

Hope	for	Heroes 
	
Chapters	-	please	send	me	any	
information	on	activities	and/or	Hope	
for	Heroes	activities	that	you	did	to	
support	our	country’s	Veterans.		I’d	love	
to	be	able	to	spotlight	you	for	your	
efforts	and	inspire	others. 
	 
Tracy.norton@hoodriver.k12.or.us	
	
Thank		you 
	
Tracy	Norton	

OREGON	STATE	CONVENTION	
NEWS!!!!!	
		
Eagle	Crest	is	accepting	
reservations	now. 
	 
If	committee	chairs	need	
anything	at	State	Convention,	
please	notify	Sharon	Comingore	
at:	sharoncom64@gmail.com	
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Chapter	 
Champions	

Gamma	Beta,	Grants	Pass 
	
Gamma	Beta	has	found	a	new	philanthropic	
project.		Chapter	members	participate	in	the	
Grants	Pass	Food	Projects.		Every	two	months	
members	donate	bags	full	of	non-perishable	
foods.		One	member	collects	the	bags	and	puts	
them	on	her	porch	for	a	neighborhood	coordinator	
to	pick	up.		New	green	bags	are	left	on	the	porch	
for	the	next	collection.	The	food	goes	through	a	
network	of	25+	different	food	pantries	and	meal	
sites	supplied	by	the	Josephine	County	food	bank	
and	feeds	13,000	residents	each	month.		This	
month	members	donated	about	200	pounds	of	
food	for	the	project.	 

Delta	Kappa,	Hood	River 
	
Delta	Kappa	has	been	busy	starting	up	our	
year	with	the	St.	Jude	Walkathon	in	
October.		The	weather	was	cold,	but	
thankfully	it	was	dry	and	sunny.		We	
made	a	little	over	$2000.00	for	St.	Jude. 
In	November	we	attended	the	play	"Mean	
Girls”	at	the	High	School.	The	next	
morning	we	all	got	up	early	to	help	serve	
and	cook	breakfast	for	over	200	veterans	
and	their	families	at	The	Elks	Lodge.		We	
made	a	basket	for	their	silent	auction	and	
it	made	$150.00	for	the	vets.		It	was	a	lot	
of	fun	and	a	hearty	breakfast,	too.			We	
will	be	getting	ready	for	our	Christmas	
party	in	December	at	Tracy's	house.			
	
Don't	forget	to	mark	your	calendar	on	
March	9th	for	our	Bingo	fundraiser. 
	
Wishing	everyone	happy	holidays	and	a	
healthy	New	Year. 
	 
Thanks	for	all	you	do.		Happy	Holidays!! 
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Chapter	 
Champions	

Delta	Gamma,	Florence 
	
Holy	Moly,	our	2023	Annual	Auction	was	a	huge	success!		
We	brought	in	more	this	year	than	any	other.	The	Live	
Auction	was	loads	of	fun	and	very	diverse.	Our	
Auctioneer	was	fun	and	really	helped	bump	the	$$$’s	up	
in	a	playful	way.	This	year	we	had	a	Dessert	Silent	
Auction	and	the	options	were	mouthwatering	just	to	
look	at.	The	regular	Silent	Auction	and	the	Buy-it-Now	
tables	were	filled	with	wonderful	items.	There	truly	was	
something	for	everyone. 
	
With	the	huge	success	of	our	auction,	we	will	be	able	to	
really	do	some	wonderful	things	in	our	community	and	
beyond.	Starting	with	our	two	‘Adopt-A-Family’	
recipients.	Our	‘Thanksgiving	Baskets’	this	year	will	be	
gift	cards	so	families	can	do	their	own	shopping.	And	
then	we	will	have	a	lot	of	fun	shopping	for	our	two	
families	this	Christmas.	 
At	our	last	meeting,	we	decided	that	we	could	fund	a	
‘DG	Special	Project’,	and	this	year	it	will	be	one	of	our	
families…	a	single	mother	with	twin	boys.	She	is	battling	
an	aggressive	and	recurring	cancer,	and	we	consider	it	a	
privilege	to	be	able	to	help	her	emotionally	and	
financially	as	she	navigates	this	incredibly	difficult	fight.			
	
As	always,	we	are	a	chatty	and	close	group	which	makes	
for	lots	of	fun!	Our	next	meeting	will	be	December	6th.	
Instead	of	gifts	to	each	other,	we	will	be	bringing	food	
for	our	local	‘Food	Share’.	

Omicron	Omega,	Portland 
	
Omicron	Omega	met	to	
celebrate	Ardyce	Moore	
birthday.	We	enjoyed	a	nice	
evening	of	dinner	and	
visiting.	Ardyce	was	a	young	
98	on	November	3.	We	also	
enjoyed	visiting	with	Lois	
Fitzsimmon	before	she	
heads	south	for	the	winter. 
	 
Please	send	good	thoughts	
to	Ardyce,	as	you	may	have	
heard	she	was	in	a	car	
wreck	and	will	be	home	
bound	for	a	while. 
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Chapter	 
Champions	Alpha	Zeta,	Eugene 

	
Since	last	we	met,	we	have	had	
another	Paint	and	Pour,	this	time	
of	a	vintage	barn	scene.		All	
participants	did	a	marvelous	job	
and	we	raised	$675.00	for	Hosea	
Youth	Services.		Hosea	Youth	
Services	mainly	serves	unhoused	
youth	in	many	areas	including	
schooling,	providing	housing,	job	
experience,	providing	clothing,	
etc.		We	are	pleased	to	be	able	to	
assist	in	this	worthwhile	
endeavor. 
	
We	continue	to	collect	tabs	for	
dialysis,	and	returnable	
containers	for	Hope	for	Heroes.		
Due	to	the	fact	that	the	
newspaper	carries	minimal	
coupons,	we	have	discontinued	
collecting	such. 
	
Most	of	the	chapter	attended	
Leadership	the	end	of	September	
and	all	had	a	good	time.		 

Sandy	Diess	walking	to	end	
Alzheimer	
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Chapter	 
Champions		

Beta	Omicron,	Burns	 
&	Central	District 
	
Beta	Omicron	hosted	the	Central	District	
Council	Meeting,	October	7,	2023	at	the	
Pine	Room	Restaurant. 
	 
We	had	a	social	and	Barb	Moss	did	a	
beautiful	installation	for	Nancy	and	the	
board.		It	was	truly	one	of	the	most	
beautiful	and	thoughtful	messages	weaved	
into	an	installation	ceremony	I’ve	heard.		It	
was	just	perfect. 
	
We	had	lunch	and	visited	more	with	our	
special	guests:		Connie	Russell	–	Oregon	
State	President,	Sandy	Diess	–	Oregon	
State	Corresponding	Secretary,	and	Bunnie	
Barrett,	Past	State	President.		It	was	such	a	
treat	to	have	these	ladies	come	all	the	way	
to	Burns	to	be	with	us.		We	also	had	
Melanie	Swann,	member	of	our	Burns	
chapter,	come	a	long	way	also.		It	was	a	
great	day	with	some	good	discussion	and	
plans	for	hosting	the	up-coming	Oregon	
State	Convention	in	April	2024	at	Eagle	
Crest. 
	 
Thank	you	again	to	our	special	guests	who	
came	to	Burns	for	the	meeting.		Thank	you	
also	to	the	out-of	town	chapter	members	
and	Madras	gals	who	drove	many	miles	to	
be	at	the	meeting.		We	loved	seeing	
everyone. 
		 
Member	Ann	Choate	has	recently	moved	
into	an	assisted	living	apartment	in	
Spokane.		Mel	helped	her	move	and	said	
she	should	be	getting	more	personal	and	
medical	attention,	which	will	be	a	plus.		
Annie	loves	getting	cards	and	letters	and	
would	love	hearing	from	you. 
Her	address	is: 
302	E.	Wedgewood	Ave. 
Apt.	233 
Spokane,	WA	99208 
	

When	we	recently	closed	down	our	fair	booth	
at	the	Harney	County	Fair	after	many	years	of	
selling	ice	cream,	root	beer	floats,	sundaes,	
nachos,	popcorn,	hotdogs,	water,	cotton	
candy,	and	numerous	other	items	for	a	great	
price	to	the	public,	Barb	Moss	moved	popcorn	
and	nacho	machine	(which	she	had	originally	
donated)	to	Lakeview	for	some	fundraising	
for	St.	Jude.	The	fundraiser	has	made	a	real	
‘philanthropic	splash’	for	St.	Jude,	and	is	still	
going	strong.		Thanks	to	Barb	and	her	helpers!		 
	 
The	ice	cream	machine	that	‘served’	us	so	
well	for	so	many	years,	is	still	trying	to	find	a	
good	home.		 
	 
We	are	working	on	Oregon	State	Convention,	
as	a	Chapter	and	a	District. 

On	the	left	is	Oregon	State	President,	Connie	Russell,	
helping	with	installation.		2023-2024	Central	District	
Officers. 
Officers:		L	–	R:		Virginia	Runge	–	Treasurer,	Jeri	Fine	–	
Recording/Corresponding	Secretary	(stand-in	Sharon	
Comingore),	Louise	Muir	–	Vice	President	-	(stand-in	Kay	
Wiles),	Nancy	Reid	–	President,	Barb	Moss,	Installation	
angel,	Chapter	President.	 
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Chapter	 
Champions	

Alpha	Upsilon,	Hillsboro 
	
“	Goodbye		Summer,		Hello		
September.”		With	September	came	
the	rain	and	cooler	temperatures.		The		
trees	changed	color	and	their	leaves	
started	dancing	to	the	ground	covering	
it	with	many	colors	of	Autumn.		
President	Carolyn	Fowler	called	AU’s	
first	meeting	of	2023-24	to	order.		AU	
welcomed	two	guests,	former	member	
of	AU	and	Past	California	State	
President,	Wanda	Sands	Leyes,	visiting	
from	California,		and	Alice	Chisholm,	
former	member	considering	
reinstatement	in	ESA,	Alpha	Upsilon.	
Alice	attended	the	September	Meeting	
and	was	reinstated	by	Susie	Parks,	Vice	
President	and	welcomed	into	AU	by	the		
membership.	We	are	proud		to	
welcome	Alice	back!		
	
Due	to	extremely	hot	weather	in	
August,	we	chose	to	reschedule	our	
Rush	Picnic		and	wait	for	cooler	
weather.	The	Social	Chairman	
announced	the	Rush	Backyard		BBQ	am	
was	changed	to	September	20th,	at	the	
home	of	Sue	and	Gene	Horton	to	begin	
at	5PM.		It	turned	out,	the	weather	was	
perfect	on	that	night	and	it	was	well	
attended.		 

			
Our	Educationals	will	continue	to	be	
presented	by	email.	The		theme	is:	who		
made	a	difference	in	your	life;	did	you	
make	a	positive	difference	in	
someone’s	life;	what	and	how	did	a	
group	or	non	profit	that	you	are	
associated	with	help	you	out	or	how	did	
you	help	by	being	a	member	of	the	
group.	 

	We	continue	to	be	busy	
philanthropically.	Our	traveling	basket	
is	on	its	journey	to	visit	all	members	by	
March	31,	2024….earning	funds	for	
Easter	Seals.	 

	 

Be	a	hand	that	reaches	out. 
Be	a	smile	for	those	who	have	no	

	reason	to	smile. 
Be	a	light	for	those	who	live	in	

	darkness. 
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Chapter	 
Champions	

Alpha	Upsilon,	con’t. 
	
Two	Condos	are	on	the	Auction	Block	for	our	
High	School	Scholarship	Fund.	Five	nights	at	the	
Oasis	in	Palm	Springs,	the	second	one,	a		three	
night	stay	at	a	Condo	on	the		Oregon	Coast.	 
	
Our	Holiday	giving		has	been	set	in	motion.	We	
supported	“Socks	for	Cops”	as	part	of	our	
Families	in	Need	program	this	year,	which	
included	donations	of	socks,	gloves,	and	scarfs	
for	the	needy.		Also	supplied	“Home	Plate”	with	
hats,	gloves	and	personal	hygiene	products.	
From,	“The	Prison	Angel	Tree”,	gifts	for	eight	
children	among	two	families	will	be	purchased.		
Money	donated	to	:	Elks,	Farm	Workers	United,	
and	“How	Can	We	Help”	organizations	for	food	
baskets	for	the	needy.	 
	
Secret	Dinners	are	on	our	agenda	again,	keeping	
us	guessing	til	the	very	last	minute	where	are	
we	going	and	who	will	we	be	having	dinner	
with.	September	Secret	Dinner	was	an	Italian	
dinner	hosted	by	Alice	and	Tom	Chisholm	in	
their		home	for	6	guests.		It	is	always	so	much	
fun	to	have	Philanthropic	Socials.		 
	
And	the	fun	continues:	Della	Schwab	and	Susie	
Parks,	hosted	a	Card	Making	Party	in	Della’s	
home.	Perfect	host	and	teachers,	for	they	and	
Barbara	Freerkson,	have	been	designing	and	
making	Christmas,	Valentines,	and	Easter	cards	
for	“RoseWood	Park	Memory	Care	residents.	
There	was	lots	of	chatter	and	laughter	and	
sipping	of	margarita	wine,	all	while	keeping	glue	
sticky	fingers	from	messing	up	their	cards.	 
	
In	December	we	will	be	at	the		Broadway	Rose	
Theater	for	the	play:	“Home	for	the	Holidays”.	 
This	year	our	annual	Christmas	gathering	will	be	
a	catered	luncheon	at	the	beautifully	decorated	
home	of	JV	and	Ann	Torgerson,	with	Della	
Schwab	in	charge	of	the	festivities	and	gift	
exchange.	 
		 
Pearl	Lushina 	Publicity 
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Chapter	 
Champions	

Delta	XI,	Portland 
	
Hello,	sisters	and	brothers! 
I’m	Stacey	Thomson	from	Delta	Xi	in	Portland.	I	am	
“new-ish”	and	have	missed	a	few	meetings	due	
adopting	TWO	Irish	Wolfhound	puppies	🐶🐶	who	
I	could	not	leave	home	alone,	for	obvious	reasons	
(destruction	of	furniture	and	lots	of	“accidents”).	
Fortunately,	we	have	virtual	meeting	accessibility	
which	has	been	wonderful.	This	is	also	my	first	
stab	at	submitting	for	the	Grapevine	so	I	hope	I	
make	my	sisters	proud	(they	feel	more	like	
mothers	since	I’ve	grown	up	having	most	of	them	
in	my	life,	which	is	super	cool,	I’m	not	gonna	lie	
💗). 
	
May	23,	2023	-	Installation	at	The	Old	Spaghetti	
Factory. 
May	27,	2023	-	We	had	our	first	social	at	Jean	
Braden’s	home	to	watch	the	Pigeons	race	home.
🕊 
August	1st	and	8th	-	Easter	Seals	ducky	races	for	
the	day	camps	at	Llewellyn 
Elementary	School	and	Parkrose	Middle	School.	🦆 
We	have	shared	a	couple	pictures	of	these	
activities.		
Donna,	Karen,	and	Donna	attended	the	first	camp	
and	Pat	Stupur	and	Chris	York	attended	the	
second	camp.	
August	5th	-	Joanne	McKenney	and	Gary	Barber,	
both	members	of	Delta	Xi	were	married	Saturday,	
August	5	in	Portland.	💍	In	attendance	were	
members	of	their	chapter,	as	well	as	Sandy	Diess	
and	Joy	Serkowney	(Alpha	Zeta),	Penny	Phelps	and	
Martha	Hoskins	(Delta	Kappa)	and	Marsha	
Klosterman	(Delta	Gamma).	
August	22nd	-	We	have	been	invited	to	head	out	
to	our	sister	Sandy’s	house	in	Cathlamet	for	a	
summer	picnic!	Yay!!	🍉 
August	29th	-	We	will	have	our	annual	Washington	
and	chapter	picnic	with	our	Hood	River	Delta	
Kappa	family	in	beautiful	Cascade	Locks.	😋 
October	21st	-	Fall	meeting	of	Northwest	District	
at	Milwaukie	Elks. 
So,	this	is	all	for	now.	Stay	tuned!	😁 

Karen	McNeil,	Mary	Lambert,	Kathy	
Darnielle,	Donna	Cassidy	and	Kathy	
State	(taking	the	picture)	putting	snack	
bags	together	for	the	camps.	 

Some	of	the	ducks	that	the	17	
younger	campers	decorated	and	
then	floated	on	the	slip-n-slide. 
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Mr.	&	Mrs.	Joanne	&	Gary	Barber	

Connie	Russell,	Oregon	State	President;	
Ardyce	Moore,		member	of	Omicron	
Omega	Chapter	 

Sandy	Diess,	Oregon	State	Corresponding	
Secretary;	and	Linda	Gratteri,	President	of	
Northwest	District. 

Oregon	members	gathered	at	the	Oregon	Easter	Seals	headquarters	to	celebrate	the	birthday	of	
ESA	member	Ardyce	Moore's	98	birthday,	November	3rd.	Ardyce	is	a	65	plus	year	member	of	ESA	

and	was	instrumental	in	bringing	Easter	Seals	into	the	ESA	family	of	charities.				 

Days	of	
Celebrations	
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District	 
Darlings	

Willamette	Valley	District 
	
In	October	we	had	our	
meeting	at	Jill	Rankin’s	home.	
It	was	so	good	to	get	together	
and	reconnect	with	each	
other.	 
	
Out	next	meeting	will	be	in	
February	right	after	Winter	
Meeting.	We	have	a	full	slate	
of	nominations	for	new	
2024-2025	officers,	and	these	
will	be	voted	on	at	the	
February	meeting.	The	
installation	will	take	place	in	
June. 
One	of	the	things	we	
discussed	was	only	holding	
two	(2)	meetings	a	year.	We	
are	only	three	(3)	chapters	
now	and	this	would	help	with	
rotation.	We	are	continuing	
to	think	about	this!	

Northwest	District 
	
Northwest	District	held	our	fall	
meeting	on	Oct	21,	2023	at	the	
Elks	Lodge	in	Milwaukee.	The	
meeting	was	hosted	by	Delta	Xi,	
Portland. 
	 
	A	highlight	of	our	meeting	was	
the	guest	speaker,	Roxanne	
Hayes,	an	acupuncturist.	Roxanne	
explained	different	types	of	
acupuncture	and	demonstrated	
some	of	the	tools	used	on	
attendees	at	the	meeting.	 
			 
We	were	pleased	to	have	two	
new	members	at	the	meeting	–	
Bev	DeHart,	Hood	River	and	
Malinda	Remington,	a	previous	
Oregon	member	most	recently	
from	Florida	and	once	again	living	
in	Portland. 
	 
Chapters	in	the	District	reported	
on	activities	going	on	in	their	
respective	chapters	to	include	a	St	
Jude	walk,	Rush	BBQ,	Veterans	
outreach	programs,	Easter	Seal	
events,	scholarships	and	fun	
socials. 
	 
JoAnne	McKenney	reported	that	
the	Walk/Run	for	St	Jude	has	
raised	over	$300,000	with	
donations	being	accepted	through	
December	2023. 
Delta	Kappa	provided	a	basket	for	
drawing	at	the	meeting	which	
collected	$135	for	St	Jude.	 
	 
The	next	meeting	in	May	2024	will	
be	hosted	by	Delta	Kappa,	Hood	
River. Willamette	Valley	District	Members	

Guest	&	new	
member	Bev		Dehart	
enjoys	first	NW	
District	Meeting	

Guest	Speaker	Roxanne	
Hayes,	Acupuncturist	
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